Dear Parents,

## Re: Class suspension until 1st March

Due to the development of the epidemic, the Hong Kong government announced a suspension of all schools (including kindergartens, primary schools, secondary schools and special schools) in Hong Kong on 31<sup>st</sup> January, 2020 until 1<sup>st</sup> March, 2020 (classes will be resumed as early as 2<sup>nd</sup> March). The EDB has also provided advice to students regarding epidemic prevention and class suspension arrangements. Details can be found in the EDB circular (<a href="https://www.edb.gov.hk/attachment/en/sch-admin/admin/about-sch/diseases-prevention/edb\_202001">https://www.edb.gov.hk/attachment/en/sch-admin/admin/about-sch/diseases-prevention/edb\_202001</a> and suspension of all schools and special schools in Hong Kong on 31<sup>st</sup> January, 2020 until 1<sup>st</sup> March, 2020 (classes will be resumed as early as 2<sup>nd</sup> March).

During the suspension period, the school premise will be kept open. The school will tighten the hygiene of the school premise and take precautionary measures. Students should also stay home and avoid going to crowded places.

During the class suspension, the school will implement the following measures. Details are as follows:

- 1. In order for students to continue learning, students should complete online exercise on a daily basis, including the *Chinese 100, English 8, Maths 8* and *GS 8*. The online exercise login details (including the internet address, login name and password) are stuck on the Remarks page of the student handbook. The links can also be found on our school webpage. As for students who study Maths in English, they should refer to the *STAR online platform* every Monday and Thursday for the latest uploaded information. The school also encourages students to watch education television programmes (ETV) so as to acquire relevant knowledge.
- 2. All after school activities during the second term are cancelled. All fees will be refunded when classes resume.
- 3. The mid-term exam of the second term for Primary 1 to Primary 5 students will be cancelled. Exam arrangements for Primary 6 students will be announced when classes resume.
- 4. The arrangements of the study tour will be announced when classes resume. All outstanding payments should be paid upon class resumption.

Thank you for your attention.

Yours sincerely,

Mr. Ng Chor Keung,
Principal